
Today's Scripture May 7, 2023

JOHN BEERY PASSED 
AWAY THIS WEEK
John Beery passed away on May 2 
surrounded by family and friends. A 
service is planned for next Saturday, 
May 13th at 2 p.m. at the Beery home, 
7171 N Bogart Ln in Boise. Parking 
will be available behind the house.

CHURCH FAMILY MEETING AND 
POTLUCK SET FOR MAY 21
Mark your calendars for Sunday, May 
21 for our next church family meeting 
and potluck right after church in the 
Fireside Room. Last names A-L bring 
side dishes and M-Z to bring main 
dishes. 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
The Children's Ministry is in need of 
several additional people to serve in 
the nursery, preschool, and children's 
church rooms this summer. We also 
need help with morning check-in. 
Sign-up online at colecommunity.org/
volunteer-needs.

STANTON HEALTHCARE: AFTER 
ABORTION CARE AND RECOVERY
If you are hurting from the pain of 
a past abortion, you’re not alone. 
God loves you and wants you to 
experience His forgiveness. Contact 
Linda@StantonInternational.org for 
information about healing bible 
studies and retreats.

KEENAGERS MAY 8 GATHERING
Join us Monday, May 8 for worship, 
prayer, teaching, and a meal at 11 
a.m. in the Fireside Room as we 
continue the study of II Corinthians. 
Guests are always welcome to join 
our Keenagers (60+ study).

FRANCES SHENEBERGER PASSED 
AWAY LAST MONTH
Long-time church member, Frances 
Sheneberger passed away on 
April 19, 2023 at the age of 94.  
Her memorial service was held 
on April 30, but you may see her 
obituary at the Summers website at 
https://summersfuneral.com/tribute/
details/317862/Frances-Sheneberger/
obituary.html#tribute-start.  

Financial Update
as of May 1, 2023

Last Week's Giving $7,315

YTD Spending $164,834

Give online at  
colecommunity.churchcenter.com/giving

Bulletin Updates 

PASSAGE: II Corinthians 10:1-6, Warfare That Works!

TEACHER: Jason Wolin, Guest Teacher

YTD Giving $173,334



The Food Cupboard team serves 
those in need here in our body and 
in the Boise community. We'd love 
your help replenishing our shelves if 
you can contribute goods or funds.  
Monetary gifts may be made by writing 
"Food Cupboard" in the memo on your 
check or electronic payment. 

Food Cupboard Needs
CURRENT NEEDS:
•	 Tomato sauce (15 oz)

•	 Ground coffee (1 lb size)

•	 Granola bars (Natures Valley)

April was a busy and enjoyable month for everyone.  Palm Sunday, Easter, vision 
lunches, and guest preachers blessed us greatly and made the month fly by. As we 
enter May we are looking forward to continuing further into the book of Corinthians 
with both Chuck and Jason. 

As we transition into May things will continue to be active at church. One of the 
additional activities we will have is a family meeting after church on May 21st and we 
will have a number of updates on current items and some new developments to tell 
you about.  Topics will include the current church merge exploration, a brief update 
on Deacons, some business pertaining to both the church and school and more.  As 
always there will be plenty of time for questions from the church body.

In Him,

Jim, Jim, Josh, and Mike 
Cole Community Elder Board

Elder Updates


